

SAINTS COLMAN — JOHN NEUMANN CATHOLIC SCHOOL

July 15, 2020

Dear SCJN Families,

Thank you for your overwhelming and thoughtful response to the survey that we shared last week, there were 210 responses! The information has certainly given us great insight into the concerns that each of you have for your children and how they will return to school in September. Rest assured that our Task Force is reviewing each answer individually.

When we met early Monday morning to begin to discuss the results of the survey, as a group we decided it would be beneficial to give you some detail on the Task Force so you can see the areas that we are working on. We have 22 generous volunteers (teachers, doctors, nurses, principal, parents, attorney, business professionals, etc.) who are giving their time and talent to assure a safe and productive environment for our students. There are 5 subgroups: Health and Well-Being, Education, Finance/Technology/Legal, Communications and Logistics/Facilities. The leaders of each subgroup meet at least once per week and more as needed on specific issues. The leaders then meet with their individual groups to tackle the tasks for the week. There are many times that the subgroups are working together to solve questions and issues that must be answered to keep moving along. The collaborative efforts have been productive and each week continue to have valuable discussions that will help us to fine tune our return-to-school plan.

We ask for your patience and prayers in these critical next few weeks. We will post important communications for you to review on the <u>school website</u> under **NEWS** at the bottom of the homepage. We will update you when we have new and definite information to share. Information regarding the COVID-19 virus does change as state, municipal and subject experts learn more. We share new information across the team and adjust our plans accordingly. We are so grateful to be working with our families as our partners, which will be absolutely critical to the success of our plans and implementation.

Gratefully,

SCJN School Task Force



